Mr. W. Harold Browne, University of Mebraska, Lincoln, Nebraska,

Dear Harold:

Last year you wrote me on the foot candle power of light for our gymnasium. I am having studies made now, with a view of making this uniform over the conference.

I em wondering if you have written the other coaches, and if you haven't, would you do so, so that we could know pretty well what we have at each institution. It would be a fine thing if we had light enough to take pictures if we so desired.

I am sure that we will have ample lighting after this survey is made. I have a feeling that in some parts of the court it has not been as light as it should.

With every good wish, I am

Sincoroly yours,

FGA: AH

Director of Physical Education.